
March 20th, 2024 at 7:00 p.m., the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the 
Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting with all members present.  
 
The floor was open for public comment at 7:01 p.m. with Sunshyne Lynch, representing 
the Daily Review present. Public comment was immediately closed with no comments.  
 
The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. Jeff Robbins made a motion to 
accept the minutes as written. John Strope seconded the motion, Chad Cooley made it 
unanimous, and the minutes of the last monthly meeting were approved as written. The 
Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept it as written, 
Jeff Robbins seconded it, and John Strope made it unanimous. The treasurer’s report 
was approved as written.  
 
Road Report: 
Cinder Roads as needed 
Loaded and Hauled ditch dirt 
Added material where needed 
Set 12 head wall’s o Williams Rd. 
Fill Pot holes 
Picked up the 14’ from Grapes Deisel  
 They found the bolt that holds the spring together was broke 
Rolled both ball fields at the Northeast Bradford High School 
Kevin Robinson signed the consent form for the Bonin Rd. Project, Still need to obtain 
Beaver’s 
 
All Bills on hand were paid. 
 
The Claire Rd. pipe installation is at a stand still due to DEP.  
 
The board reviewed and signed the agreement with LeRaysville/Pike Vol. Fire Dept. 
 
Butler Surveying sent us the official survey map of the dump site, resulting in it being 
1.21 acres. 
 
Jeff Robbins made a motion to adopt the Bradford County 2024 Emergency Operations 
Plan Updates. Chad Cooley seconded this motion, John Strope made it unanimous, and 
the motion passed. 
 
Resolution 2024-3 was signed regarding the adoption of the County wide, Emergency 
Operations Plan Update. 
 
Chad shared a resident’s concern for the water flow on his property, located off of 
Tabernacle Rd. Chad Cooley and Jeff Robbins agreed to meet with this resident to 
discuss options within the township’s jurisdiction.   
 



Jeff Robbins suggested to the board that we insist on an abandoned trailer on 467 be 
cleaned up early this spring. Jeff Robbins will be looking up the property owner 
information to move forward with this. 
 
Chad Cooley made a motion to advertise for the extra dust oil, residents can purchase 
and AEP/EDP Dust oil bids, to be opened at the April 17th meeting. John Strope 
seconded that motion, Jeff Robbins made it unanimous, and the motion passed!  
 
Due to lack of any transactional correspondence regarding frontier’s claim, the board 
agreed to take this off the agenda. 

 
 
 
 
 
   

                                                            
Meeting adjourned, 8:15 p.m.   

                 
 
 

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer 
 

_____________ Approved      
 


